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Secretary Gray Defends Wyoming’s Primary System, Sore Loser 
Laws 

 

CHEYENNE, WY –Yesterday, Wyoming Secretary of State Chuck Gray filed his latest brief in 
support of Secretary Gray’s recent motion for summary judgment to defend against a lawsuit challenging 
Wyoming’s ban on crossover voting and Wyoming’s “sore loser” law, which bans unsuccessful primary 
candidates from running as independents. 

“Upholding the integrity of our primary election system has been a cornerstone of our 
administration’s election integrity agenda,” Secretary Gray said in a statement. “I am committed to 
upholding the law protecting Wyoming’s very important primary system. We have prepared a vigorous 
defense to this lawsuit, and I will be working to defend the truth and to ensure the sanctity of our electoral 
process. These laws are constitutional, and I am confident that we will win this lawsuit.” 
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https://sos.wyo.gov/Media/2025/Malcom_Defendants_reply_8.25.25.pdf

